
BOARD BRIEF 

 

1 
 

Date: October 21, 2022 
                  

BOARD INFORMATION:  __X__  

 MEETING PREPARATION:  _____ 
 

 
FROM: Dr. Alicia Hart, PMP, Chief of Facilities and Operations 
 
THROUGH: Melanie Kay-Wyatt, Ed.D., Interim Superintendent of Schools 
 
TO: The Honorable Meagan L. Alderton, Chair, and 

Members of the Alexandria City School Board 
 
TOPIC:  School Law Enforcement Partnership, Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) 

Extension 
 
ACPS 2025 STRATEGIC PLAN GOAL:  
Goal 5: Family and Community Engagement 
 
SY 2022-2023 FOCUS AREA:  
Strategic Plan Implementation 
 
FY 2023 BUDGET PRIORITY:  
N/A 
 
SUMMARY:  
The current Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with the Alexandria Police Department 
(APD) is set to expire at the end of October 2022.  The current MOU is being reviewed by the 
School Law Enforcement Partnership (SLEP) advisory group.  The SLEP advisory group may 
recommend changes to the MOU as part of their overall recommendations to the School Board 
in December 2022/January 2023.  To this end, we are recommending extending the current 
MOU with APD through the end of June 2023.  This extension will allow time to account for any 
potential recommendations that may come from the SLEP advisory group process as well as 
completion of the public comment process related to the review of the MOU. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
A MOU with the local law enforcement agency (APD) is required for divisions that have School 
Resource Officers (SROs) (per the Code of Virginia, 22.1-280.2:3).  An extension to the current 
agreement will be needed to remain in compliance with this state requirement. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: The Interim Superintendent recommends that the School Board review 
and approve an extension through June 30, 2023 for the MOU with APD regarding SROs. 
 
IMPACT:  
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Adherence with Code of Virginia, 22.1-280.2:3 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

1. Copy of current MOU 
 
CONTACT:  
Dr. Alicia Hart, alicia.hart@acps.k12.va.us 
 
 


